
Back by popular demand, 
with balloons, banners, 
costumes, boundless 
creativity and... the Red, 
White, and Blue proudly 
displayed!!! Decorate your 
boat and come join in!  
Not decorating?  Join the 
parade anyway –  it’s so much fun!

All boats will receive some snazzy Silver 
Lake can koozies when you register. Judges 
will be stationed around the lake and prizes 
will be awarded to the winners at Annual 
Meeting August 4th!

REGISTRATION – HERE’S HOW:

Meet in front of the DNR boat launch 
promptly at 1:30. Please display a large 
number prior to registration on the “Shoreside 
Facing” side of your boat, to be identified by 
the judges & cameras. 

NEW THIS YEAR: Visit the SLIA website at 
www.silverlakeimprovement.com to print off 
and fill out a registration form in advance to 
bring with you to the boat launch. This will 
reduce our “pre-parade” organizational time 
immensely!

Parade begins sharply 
at 2:00 – so please be on 
time and get the “parade” 
on the “water”! Please 
allow space for boats to 
“do their magic” in front of 
judges, while not lagging 
too far apart – tricky!!

TO WATER FIGHT OR NOT? MIND THE “X’S”! 
Place a large “X” on the shoreside of your 
boat to be given safe passage from land 
or sea water blasters, balloons, etc! If you 
enjoy participating in these “shenanigans” 
– be mindful of the “X’s” and HOLD YOUR 
FIRE while they pass – remember we are a 
community and there may be small children 
on board. Let’s also not fire on shoreside 
docks or spectators unless they are looking 
for a skirmish! Let’s all enjoy the day together!

SHORELINE SPECTATORS – Let’s cheer 
the boats on and remember they love the 
scorecards! Interested in being a judge? Contact 
me at the email address below.

If you have any questions, contact Mike Reed 
at mreed980@hotmail.com

C H A I R M A N ’ S  C O V E
There are many reasons for wanting to live on 
a lake. For my wife and myself,  it is the peace 
and tranquility that we experience here on our 
Silver Lake.  Though we are both retired, we 
are still very busy people with several different 
endeavors.  We look forward to coming home 
in the evening to enjoy our quiet time together. 
I am sure that many of you come to the lake 
to unwind from your busy schedules at work 
as well.  Young people enjoy the water skiing, 
wake boarding, or jet skiing during their 
summer recess from school.  

No matter your reason, we are all here 
sharing our lake with neighbors, friends, and 
even the wild life. Please take the time to  
meet someone new on the lake this year.   
Who knows, it might be the start of a new  
and lasting friendship.                 

B. Scot Ogden, SLIA President 

S P R I N G  2 018

The Beach Ball is scheduled to be launched onto the lake  
on June 29th/30th, weather permitting, through the July 4th 
Holiday. It will be anchored at various points for easy access.  

Please take the opportunity to sign it,  
leave comments, take selfies … enjoy! 

Please do not tow it, or try to jump it! If you see someone 
misusing it, take a moment to educate them, it belongs to the 
whole lake community! If you see that it needs help, please 
notify me at 231-943-3912.   

Chuck Hathaway, Beachball Committee

It’s the 7th Annual Silver Lake Beach Ball

It’s the Independence Day Regatta on Silver Lake!

FISHERIES REPORT  
Walleye Fingerlings are 
scheduled to be planted in 
Silver Lake in Mid-June per 
DNR contact. If you have any 
great fish stories or pics to 
share, please contact Ken Kleinrichert,  
Fisheries Committee. 

BOATER RULES/SAFETY QUIZ  
1. Which of these is the greatest contributor 
to boating accidents?

A. Operator Inattention     B. Alcohol     C. Speed

2. What is the correct way to traverse the lake 
in a watercraft?

A. Counter Clockwise    B. Clockwise    
C. Down the Center

3. How close can a towed object (Tube, Skiier, 
Etc.) be to a dock or boat?

A. 50 Feet     B. 75 Feet     C. 100 Feet

Answers:  1 – A, 2 – A, 3 – C

So, how did you do? To obtain a complete booklet 
on boater/water safety laws & rules, free of charge, 
contact:

Michigan DNR, 231-922-5280
2122 M-37 South, (S of Chum’s Corners) 

Traverse City, MI 49685 

 

IT'S THE INDEPENDENCE DAY REGATTA ON SILVER LAKE 

Pirates, Super Heroes, and of course... The Red, White, and Blue proudly displayed!!!   Decorate 
your boat and come join in!  Not 
decorating?  Join the parade 
anyway -  it's so much fun! 

All boats will receive some snazzy 
Silver Lake can koozies when you  
register.  Judges will be stationed 
around the lake and prizes will 
be awarded to the winners at 
Annual Meeting August 5th! 

REGISTRATION - HERE'S HOW: 

Meet in front of the DNR boat launch promptly at 1:30.  Please display a large number prior to 
registration on the "Shoreside Facing" side of your boat, to be identified by the judges & cameras.  

Parade begins sharply at 2:00  -so please be on time and get the "parade" on the "water"!  Please 
allow space for boats to "do their magic" in front of judges, while not lagging too far apart - tricky! 

TO WATER FIGHT OR NOT?  MIND THE "X'S"!   Place a large "X" on the shoreside of your boat 
to be given safe passage from land or sea water blasters, balloons, etc!  If you enjoy  participating 
in these "shenanigans" - be mindful of the "X's" and  HOLD YOUR FIRE  while they pass - remember 
we are a community and there may be small children on board.  Let's also not fire on shoreside 
docks or spectators unless they are looking for a skirmish!   let's all enjoy the day together! 

SHORELINE SPECTATORS - Let's cheer the boats on and remember they love the scorecards! 
    If you have any questions, contact Mike Reed at mreed980@hotmail.com 

 

 

 
It’s the 7th Annual Silver Lake Beach Ball 

 
   The Beach Ball Is scheduled to be launched onto the lake on June 
29th/30th, weather permitting,  through the July 4th Holiday.  It will be 
anchored at various points for easy access.   
 
      Please take the opportunity to sign it,  leave   
            comments,  take selfies  … enjoy!  
 
Please do not tow it, or try to jump it!   if you see someone misusing 
it,  take a moment to educate them,  it belongs to the whole lake 
community!   If you see that it needs help,  please notify me at 
                  231-943-3912,   Chuck Hathaway, Beachball Committee 
 
 

Three Loons arrived on 
the lake on April 22nd, our 
resident pair of Bald Eagles 
stay, with summer and winter 
nests between Silver and 
Bass Lakes. There have been 
reported concerns about these 
two beautiful birds sharing 
our lake space? An Eagle can 
carry appx 4-5#, depending 
on if gliding down to catch a small bird in  
mid-air, or lifting off from a low position,  
as in fishing from the lake. Aerodynamics  
play a huge part in flight – the weight of  
the Eagle, the prey, and wind direction,  
must be factored in to obtain speed and lift.   
Very unlikely an Eagle could carry off an  
adult Loon.

The Loon chicks are another matter! 
Eagles prefer fish, but will prey on small birds, 
including Loon chicks. Eagles have been 

frequent flyers here for a 
long time, but fortunately 
have not had much success 
capturing the chicks. I have 
observed Loon parents 
spotting Eagles from a very 
long distance, amazing to 
me! I’ve watched them 
calling and gathering their 
chicks near to them very 

quickly for no obvious reason. As I watched, 
the threat of an Eagle was headed their way! 
From the far distance, it could not approach 
fast enough to get near the encircled chicks – 
they were safe!

These birds live together in harmony with 
their instincts and abilities.  Humans on 
watercraft are a larger threat – Please report 
any harassment to wildlife – Loons or Eagles!	
Submitted by Sherry McNamara, Loon 
Ranger

Loons and the Threat of Eagles

SAVE THE DATE

SLIA Adopt-A-Road 2018
Next cleanup dates are  

JULY 15 & SEPTEMBER 22 
(check website for changes or rain dates). 
Meet at the Silver Lake Park at 10 am .....  

and remember “many hands make light 
work.” (Questions – contact Ron Grin  

at 943-0293)

SAVE THE DATE

SLIA Annual Meeting 2018
SATURDAY, AUGUST 4 

Garfield Twp Hall
Meet & Greet, Refreshments, 8:30 a.m.

MEETING 9:00 a.m.

 
 Fisheries Report ...    
 
      Walleye Fingerlings are 
scheduled to be planted in 
Silver Lake in Mid-June per 

DNR contact.  If you have any great fish stories or 
pics to share …  
           Please contact Ken Kleinrichert, Fisheries Comm.  



 
 
      

 
 

 IT'S ILLEGAL TO HARASS WILDLIFE 
  LOOK OUT AHEAD!   
 
 
 

 

PO BOX 2133  •  TRAVERSE CITY, MI 49685-2133
        www. s i l ve r l ake improvement . com

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS
Perhaps you are new to the lake, perhaps you 
have been away for awhile or maybe you just 
decided to join us, whatever the reason, we 

welcome our new SLIA members!
Nick & Molly Agostinelli

Scott & Nicole Blonshine
Paul & Darcy Britten

Norm & Peggy Campbell
Brian & Kelly Case

Carol Harrigan
Robert & Susan Isles
David & Judith Reed

Silver Shores Association
Shirley Wehre

Paul & Lisa Wiley
Jack & Cathy Wunderlich

EURASIAN WATER MILFOIL UPDATE - 9/2007
This past spring, Chuck Hathaway found a second patch of Eurasian Watermilfoil (EWM) in the northwest corner of 
the lake, offshore from 1412 N. West Silver Lake Rd.  The new patch and the original infestation near the boat launch 
were treated with herbicides in early July.  We were particularly concerned about the new patch because it was in a 
fairly shallow, heavily trafficked area of the lake.  As the EWM grew to the surface it would be chopped up by passing 
boat props.  Each fragment of the plant has the ability to establish new growth so there was a likelihood of rapid 
spread if we didn’t act quickly.

We scrambled to get the new patch treated quickly.  We had to hire a contractor to apply the herbicide.  The 
Michigan Department Environmental Quality permit had to be amended. We had to get funding (thanks again 
to Garfield Township for funding the additional treatment) and we had to get written permission from property 
owners.

Getting written permission from property owners proved the most difficult task.  We opted to get the required 
signatures from several owners either side of the patch in case the EWM infestation was more extensive than 
expected. The Burritts personally collected the signatures from the property owners within the known area.  
Mediocre response was received from mailings to others nearby (thanks to those who did respond).  If the 
infestation had been more wide spread we wouldn’t have been able to treat all of it.

As a consequence, and because we don’t know where EWM will pop up next, we decided to get permission from 
every property owner on the lake so we would to be ready to act quickly when the next patch of EWM appears.  
Permission slips were mailed to every property owner and  brought in roughly 100 signatures.  At this writing we 
have signed permission from 132 of the roughly 350 required.

An aquatic vegetation survey, by Professional Lake Management in early September 2007,  identified three new areas 
of EWM.  Patches of EWM were found scattered along the stretches of shoreline described below The stretches are:

1. The area off the Northwest and  North shores of Campbell Island.  That includes 302 to 338 Roman Dr. (roughly 
1100 ft of shoreline).

2. From 425 to 578 Brakel Point Dr (roughly 2500 ft of shoreline).
3. From 5284 Van Petten Dr. north including 391 S. West Silver Lake Rd. to 100 N West Silver Lake Rd. (roughly 

5000 ft of shoreline).

The vegetation surveys aren’t perfect and precise, therefore, EWM may exist beyond the areas described.

H E L P !
Your written permission is required by law before Eurasian Watermilfoil can be treated on your bottomlands.  Please 
fill out and return the permission form mailed with this newsletter if you have not already done so.

No one can predict where Eurasian Watermilfoil will pop up next so we need permission from everyone on the lake. 
We urge you to encourage your neighbors to return a form as well. If their bottomlands are not treated you will suffer 
the consequences too. A form is also available on the new website (silverlakeimprovement.com).    Any questions call 
Chuck Hathaway 943-3912 or Russ Adams at 947-5502.

H AV E  A  Q U E S T I O N ?  C A L L :
Publicity, newsletter – Pat Adams – 947-5502 
Lake Monitoring – Russ Adams – 947-5502 
Exotic Weeds – Russ Adams -  947-5502
Fishing Issues – Kevin Gagnon – 943-5226 
Township Liaison -  Peter Haddix – 943-8825 
Drain Liaison – Bill Helke – 943-4779  
Historian – Nancy Knight – 943-9487 
Webmaster – Wayne Knight – 943-9487  
Welcoming new residents – Robb Raetz – 943-4358  
Membership – Janet Wheeler – 943-4443  
President SLIA – Dick Bogard – 943-4845

If you would rather email us our address is:
info@silverlakeimprovement.com 

H AV E  A  Q U E S T I O N ?  C A L L :

 RUMORS – RUMORS – RUMORS
“The reason the lake levels are so low is because 
they are draining all of the water out of Silver 
Lake through that *$#%* dam”

Folks, we want to reassure you that these rumors are 
entirely unfounded but easily believable when indeed 
the water levels are down – so we’d like to share a few 
facts and some history with you.

If you watched TV7&4 recently, they had a special 
interview with the Army Corps of Engineers because 
of  public concern that the  Great Lakes are down, 
especially Lake Superior – they also cited area lakes 
and the bay with pictures of the beach at Old Mission.  
The Corps’ answer was that levels are largely cyclical 
with some influence of drought, hot summers and light 
winters.

Now to Silver Lake – the SLIA was formed in 1965 
because the levels were at an all time low in this 
century (much worse than now).  They petitioned the 
county to divert water from Bass Lake to raise the levels.  
After 3 years in red tape and petitions,  by ‘68/69 the 
levels were rising so the effort died. 

In 1974  the levels were extremely high, people were 
flooded, sandbagged and trees died all along the 
shoreline.  Again the county was petitioned to establish 
a level – this time it was contested because it would 
require pumping groundwater back into the lake if the 
level went down and would have been an ongoing high 
cost to riparians, so this effort also died and the waters  
receded.  

In 1986 the levels were higher than 1974 -  more 
sandbags -  add pumps, flooded septics and some 
evacuation of homes.  This time a more educated plan 
was presented to the county – set only a high water 
level and only an overflow dam.  This was accomplished 
in early  1987. The cost was shared fairly and the 
maintenance has been manageable.  

In 1993 the levels were again high in the great lakes 
and other lakes according to the representative of 
the Corps of Engineers, although not to the extremes 
of 1974 and 1986.  Silver Lake was a little high in the 
spring that year, but drain down during the winter and 
early spring months prevented a potential problem for 
Silver Lake residents.

And then came  2007 . . . .
This drain works only as an emergency drain off when 
the water cycles high, but does nothing when it is low 
– which was the intention – it is doing it’s job!  Read 
back through this article and notice that the cycle has 
hit  high or low  in mid-decade for the last 40 years.   
“We don’t really understand it all - it will come back”  as 
the gentleman from the Army Corps of Engineers said 
when asked.

To dispel ideas of what a normal drain looks like with 
water flowing out of it as most of us perceive,  let’s take 
a look at the Silver Lake dam. Our dam doesn’t look like 
a normal dam, it looks more like a glass of water set in 
a bowl – rising up out of the water,  it is an “overlow” 
dam, it only drains when the water rises higher than 
the rim of the glass (drain).   The drain is operated 
with a valve which is shut off in May or June when the 
water temp reaches 68 degrees.  THERE HAS BEEN NO 
WATER DRAINED OUTTHIS YEAR, with only a minimal  
amount in the early spring for several  years,  as the 
levels have  been receding in their cyclical fashion.

This information was taken from old SLIA minutes and 
records and court documents. Submitted by Nancy Knight

LOON-IE TUNES
LOON-IE TUNES, which actually sound more like a yodel, combined with the “penguin dance” are loon’s way of 
chasing away other birds, water craft and silly people.  (The “penguin dance” is when they splash with their wings 
and kick their feet so they’re walking on water.)   My son was out swimming and not aware of the loons nearby,  
when Daddy loon started in on him.  My son decided to yodel back and flap his arms - it was quite a hilarious show.

Loons lay 1 - 2 eggs in June on island type areas near water.  
Incubation time is about a month.  They often carry their 
chicks on their backs to avoid predators such as sea gulls, 
eagles, crows and turtles.  They are also very territorial.  The 
loon family you see at the north end of the lake is a different 
one than you see  further down by Brakel Point.

Besides being fun to watch, like when mommy loon is 
teaching chick to dive, they eat leeches!

Loon trivia:  The loon is the state bird in Minnesota;  and 
Mercer, Wisconsin is the Loon Capital of the World!
Submitted by Cathy Kuhn

ENVIRONMENTAL
Restorative Lake Sciences will be on Silver Lake 
on June 14th to complete the spring survey to 
record the locations of the Eurasian Milfoil 
(EMF), which will be treated Just before the 
start of July. The findings will be emailed to 
all the people who have given us their email 
addresses as well as posted on the Silver Lake 
Web Site. If your property is located at or 
adjacent to an area being treated, please 
refrain from swimming (humans and pets) 
for 24 hours after treatment, and watering 
lawns and gardens for 48 hours. All properties 
where treatments will be taking place will be 
posted the day of the treatment. We will do our 
utmost to notify by email and on the website 
the day that the treatment will occur. It is 
important that we do our best to continue to 
control the spread of the EMF. 

The other two types of invasive species on 
our lake are Purple Loosestrife 
and Phragmites (common reed). 
Even though these are not too 
prevalent and are located on or 
very near the shore, they will 
spread if not removed properly. 
If you have this beautiful 
purple flower on your shore, 
it must be pulled “by the roots 
and bagged”, this invasive can 
take over a whole area of our lake in a short 
time!

Always check your watercraft before putting it 
into Silver Lake to ensure that you are not bringing 
any invasive hitch hikers into the lake. There 
are many other types of invasive species that are 
being introduced to Michigan inland waters. Let’s 
not have our Silver Lake be one of them.

B. Scot Ogden, Environmental

A NEW “WINTER SPORT 
ON SILVER LAKE?

“WELCOME TO SILVER 
LAKE!” 

We have several new 
families on the lake this 
year, our welcoming 
committee has been 
working hard to reach all 
of you to get acquainted 
and present you with 
a welcoming packet with information to 
acclimate you to our community. If you are new 
and we haven’t reached you yet, or perhaps we 
don’t have your name, I would appreciate your 
contacting me to arrange a visit. If you aren’t a 
new resident but you have a new neighbor we 
should know about, please let me know.

	
231-620-7346 – Dan Brady, Welcoming Comm. 

Yes, in answer to your enquiries – the water 
level “is” indeed high on Silver Lake this spring! 
A very late spring snow followed by heavy rains 
has brought the lake level to well over the 862’ 
high water mark!  Steve Largent, our County 
Drain Commissioner, has been very active in 
keeping the drain clear of obstructions and 
the water flowing with the help of a couple of 
lake residents (thank you Al Strange and Nick 
Agostinelli!), and yes it was open all winter.  
Once the water level recedes Steve also has 
plans to pull the screen covering the drain for 
reassurance that the drain is functioning as 
designed without any obstructions. 

For more information about the drain please 
visit our website (silverlakeimprovement.com)  
and scroll down the left side of your screen to 

“History - SLIA/Drain/Other Information” for a 
brief history on the drain as well as a few photos 
of various segments of the drain itself. The 
website also has a category “Newsletters”. If you 
click on the Spring 2014 newsletter and scroll to 
the third page, there are 2 articles, “Too high or 
too low” and “History of the Overflow Drain”, 
very informative about the ability of the drain to 
lower the water level. The keyword is “overflow” 
– many people think of a dam, rather than a 
drain – they do operate differently.  

Do “take heart”, it will go down, as it is 
designed to do, we must have patience!  …Hint, 
if you are landscaping or making changes to 
your shoreline, be aware that the water does 
fluctuate, leave room for it to do so.            

Barry Andrews – Drain Liaison

2018 SPRING DRAIN REPORT

“DEAR BUSYBODY” 
We have a problem with a mole or gopher tearing our yard up – do you 
have any solutions for getting rid of it naturally? We hate to use chemicals 
that could leach into the lake, but also because it is a living creature, 
however troublesome!

Sincerely, “All Dug Up”

Dear “All Dug Up”, 
Absolutely! Good old fashioned “Moth Balls”, inexpensive and readily available. Just drop a 

few balls into its entrance/exit hole. This method worked magic on a skunk that took up winter 
residence in my crawl space one year, also good for your boat engine cavity when the muskrats 
are looking for a winter residence in the fall.	     

 (Questions for “Dear Busybody,” send them to info@silverlakeimprovement.com)

   
 

WHO DO YOU CALL?
Life threatening or dangerous  

violations   ....   911

Boating violations, wildlife harassment  
(MC number required)  

or launch site violations 
Central Dispatch 

922-4550

General Marine questions (leave msg)  
Sheriff’s Marine Division 

231-922-2112

DNR Traverse City Office  
231-922-5280

Lost and Found 
TC.Silver.Lake.Association@gmail.com

More information at  
www.silverlakeimprovement.com

VOLUNTEER COMMITTEES
Ron Grin	
231-943-0293

Chuck Hathaway	
231-943-3912

Sherry McNamara	
231-313-2769

2017-18 SLIA BOARD
Barry Andrews	
231-943-7005

Denny Bogard	
231-943-4547

Dan Brady	
231-620-7346

Ken Kaufman	
989-859-4616

Ken Kleinrichert	
231-941-1126 

Nancy Knight	
231-943-9487

Jon LeJeune	
231-943-8907

Scot Ogden	
517-749-3895

Bruce Reavely	
231-645-5640

Mike Reed	
231-943-4171

Kelly Smith	
248-252-7022

Dave Wilcox	
231-941-7065

ENVIRONMENTAL 
Restorative Lake Sciences will be on Silver Lake on 
June 14th to complete the spring survey to record the 
locations of the Eurasian Milfoil (EMF), which will be   
treated Just before the start of July.  The findings will 
be emailed to all the people who have given us their 
email addresses as well as posted on the Silver Lake 
Web Site.  If your property is located at or adjacent 
to an area being treated, please refrain from 
swimming (humans and pets) for 24 hours after 
treatment, and  watering lawns and gardens for 48 
hours.  All properties where treatments will be 
taking place will be posted the day of the treatment.  
We will do our utmost to notify by email and on the 
website the day that the treatment will occur.   It is 
important that we do our best to continue to control 
the spread of the EMF.  

The other two types of invasive 
species on our lake are Purple 
Loosestrife and Phragmites 
(common reed).  Even though 
these are not too prevalent and 
are located on or very near the 
shore, they will spread if not 
removed properly.  If you have 
this beautiful purple flower on your shore, it must be 
pulled “by the roots and bagged”, this invasive can 
take over a whole area of our lake in a short time! 

Always check your watercraft before putting it into 
Silver Lake to ensure that you are not bringing any 
invasive hitch hikers into the lake.  There are many 
other types of invasive species that are being 
introduced to Michigan inland waters.  Lets not have 
our Silver Lake be one of them. 

"Welcome to 
           Silver Lake!"  
 
   We have several new   
  families on the lake this  
  year,  our welcoming 

committee has been working hard to reach all of 
you to get acquainted and present you with a 
welcoming packet with information to acclimate 
you to our community.   If you are new and we 
haven’t reached you yet, or perhaps we don’t 
have your name,  I would appreciate your 
contacting me to arrange a visit.  If you aren’t a 
new resident but you have a new neighbor we 
should know about,  please let me know.  
           231-620-7346 -  Dan Brady, Welcoming Comm.  
 
 


